

April 11, 2017

Dr. Ray Perren President Lanier Technical College 2990 Landrum Education Drive Oakwood, GA 30566

Dear Dr. Perren:

Thank you for your letter dated January 11, 2017, to the Commission regarding your intent to offer two new technical certificate of credit (TCC) programs in Automotive Collision Repair Assistant I and Automotive Collision Repair Assistant II, effective spring 2017.

One hundred percent of the 12-credit hour TCC in Automotive Collision Repair Assistant I and 76% of the 17-credit hour TCC in Automotive Collision Repair Assistant II programs are offered in the current diploma degree program in Automotive Collision Repair. These TCCs are not a significant departure from current programs. The Commission does not require notification.

We acknowledge the information and will add it to our files.

Best regards,

Kevin W. Sightler, M.D.

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/REZ:efk

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson, Vice President of Institutional Effectiveness and Operations at Forsyth Campus

Dr. Steven M. Sheeley